

Foulde n, Mordington and Lamberton Community Council(FMLCC)
 Approved meeting 07/11/22

04/07/2022

700pm

Foulde n Village Hall

Meeting called by:	Chair	Type of meeting:	Community Council Meeting
Facilitator:	Chair	Notetaker:	Secretary
Timekeeper:	Chair		
Attendees:	Foulde n: Harry Frew (Chair), Andy Manley (Treasurer), Anton Whittingham (Secretary) Mordington Tom Trotter (Vice Chair) Scottish Borders Council Councillor Aileen Orr 1 member of the public attended the open forum, representing Eat, Sleep, Ride		
Apologies	Lianne Drummond(LD), Nicola Whittingham (NW), Elaine Oswald(EO), Audrey Sanderson (AS), Ian Price (IP)		

Minutes

Agenda item:	Open Forum	Presenter:	Chair
<p>Time: 6.30pm</p> <p>1) The Chair welcomed everyone present to the Open Forum The Secretary confirmed had received apologies for absence of the relevant community councillors.</p> <p>2)The following issues were raised</p> <p>The representative from Eat Sleep Ride gave a summary of the services that they provide as they settle into Lamberton. The organisation employs 10 people, and provides a variety of services such as</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1) Working with young people from challenging situations and background 2) Provide support activities for young people including counselling support 3) All horses are rescues 4) Looking to work with farmers for educational and community engagement programmes. Considering possible use of Lamberton Village Hall for the delivery of learning programmes. 5) Eat Sleep Ride has a community garden on site. <p>The representative also raised issues that access to Burnmouth from Lamberton is poor. Councillor Orr has raised the issue with SBC that paths have been damaged by fly tippers and quad bike users. Attempted rectification of this by SBC is restricted by limited funding. The representative also raised concerns about access to fields in the area for hacking.</p>			

3) Forum closed at approx. 7.15pm

Agenda item:	4 Minutes of last meeting and matters arising	Presenter:	Secretary
<p>Matters arising</p> <p>Community survey to be actioned to further investigate bus services.</p> <p>The Chair raised with Councillor Orr the planned permanent speed limit changes proposed by SBC on the A6105 through Foulden and the state of the road surface on the A6105 in this area. The Chair did acknowledge the areas of damage had been marked up for repair but that repairs had not yet started.</p> <p>Concern raised about the reduction in service levels of the service 60. Also, that an opportunity was being missed for the PINGO service to go to Berwick Station.</p> <p>The Chair raised that there were plans to use Lamberton Village Hall for the next Community Council Meeting. He will speak with members of the community linked to Lamberton Village Hall</p> <p>LD had successfully arranged for an article for the Car Boot Sale in the local press</p>			

Agenda item:	5. Chairs updates	Presenter:	Chair
<p><u>Car Boot Sale</u></p> <p>Tractor and trailer will be used to block off access to field on the Saturday 3rd September. The Chair will check to see if the fields have been cut</p> <p><u>Church / CC / VH Newsletters</u></p> <p>It was proposed that FMLCC has a page for the village hall and the community council in the newsletter – a joint delivery team to co-ordinator delivery and work with Foulden Village Hall and the church could be considered</p> <p><u>Winter activity</u></p> <p>SBC are pricing the cost of a new path from Kerrigan Way to Foulden Deans but funding is not yet agreed.</p>			

Agenda item:	6) Secretary's updates	Presenter:	Secretary
No updates to report			

Agenda item:	7) Treasurer's updates	Presenter:	Treasurer
<p>Resilience for the Community Council was raised regarding access to electricity. The Treasurer is planning to attend a meeting at SBC HQ for resilience on the 31st August. He is also attending the upcoming area partnership meeting. Neil Inglis is the SBC resilience co-ordinator. Councillor Orr will follow up on behalf of the Community Council. The Treasurer will propose if a Scottish Power Networks could install a generator to run the hall in an emergency so that it can become a community hub able to provide hot food and lighting during major power cuts</p> <p>Accounts were reviewed insurance for events and bulb planting were discussed. Daffodils needed to be ordered for planting. The Chair has contacts for ordering</p> <p>Foulden Village Hall is working through a phased installation programme of replacing bulbs with LED lighting.</p>			

Agenda item:	8) Village Hall updates	Presenter:	Treasurer
<p>Foulden Village Hall is working through a phased installation programme of replacing bulbs with LED lighting.</p> <p>The village hall is holding their AGM on the 28th November in the evening – Foulden Village Hall chair will be standing down, and 3 more committee members need to be appointed to join the 7 currently in post.</p> <p>The Secretary to follow up getting a link to the Community Council website on the new Foulden Village Hall website.</p>			

Agenda item:	9) Playing Field update	Presenter:	Chair
<p>The Treasurer reported that the field and pavilion are expensive to maintain – bids for £25K and £65K were unsuccessful because of lack of match funding</p> <p>Trustee membership will need to be reviewed soon.</p>			

Agenda item:	10. AOB and meeting closed	Presenter:	Chair
None – meeting closed at 8.30pm			
Next meeting 7 th November provisionally for Lamberton Village Hall			

Outstanding actions

Please note the status column: rated green have been dealt with or completed. Yellow outstanding and Red significantly outstanding and no colour has been deemed low priority

Action Items from meeting 05/07/21	Person responsible	Status
Repairs to pavilion. Check possible relocating of store material in Pavilion and cost of fixing a new door to the pavilion	Chair	Underway

Action Items from meeting 10/01/22	Person responsible	Status
13)To research repair options for Whales Jaws at Lamberton	IP and AS	Underway

Action Items from meeting 07/03/22	Person responsible	Status
Contact other Community Councils re impact of changes to bus routes 60 and 260. Seek feedback via Facebook also.	NW / Secretary	Underway

Action Items from meeting 09/05/2022	Person responsible	Status
To produce hard copy quarterly newsletter for the community	Chair	To be completed

		Status
Action Items from meeting 09/05/2022	Person responsible	
Follow up future meeting with Lamberton Village Hall Committee	AS	To be completed

		Status
Action Items from meeting 04/07/2022	Person responsible	
Updating upcoming events part of webpage	Secretary	To be completed
Request article in Berwickshire News Community Page for Car Boot Sale	LD	Completed

		Status
Action Items from meeting 29/08/2022	Person responsible	
Ordering Daffodils for planting	Treasurer	To be completed
Trustee membership of King George V Playing Field to be reviewed	Chair	To be completed
Investigate planning for future meeting(s) at Lamberton Village Hall	Chair	To be completed